
The Christmas gathering for switching on 
the lights and greeting Santa is at:  

6pm on Sunday, 8th December at the 
village Pound, Church Lane, Carnaby.  

As usual there will be mulled wine and 
mince pies for all, with gifts from Santa for 
the children and a draw to see which young 
person switches on the lights. 

If you would like your child’s name to be 
entered in the draw please give their names 
to one of Santa’s helpers and the lucky win-
ner will switch on the Christmas tree lights 
for 2019.  Everyone welcome. Please do 
come and join in with the festivities.  

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON .  

CARNABY AIRFIELD MEMORIAL (CAM) 

We are pleased to announce that a defibrillator has 
now been installed on the front wall of the Woldgate Methodist 
Church and Community Centre.  In an emergency, please dial 999 
and the ambulance control centre will provide the access code to 
open the cabinet so that the defibrillator can be used. 

Training on how to use the defibrillator can be provided on site at 
Haisthorpe if there is sufficient demand.  If you would like to attend 
a training session please contact the Parish Council either: 

• Email: carnabyparish@hotmail.co.uk,  

• or via our website link:   www.carnabyparishcouncil.co.uk  

•  speak to your local Parish Councillor 

• Or complete the attached slip and send it back to us  
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HOW TO REPORT A 

PROBLEM  

Street light issue—faults 
can be reported to ERYC 
on tel 01482 395740 
quote the street light 
number located on the 
lamp post, street name, 
village and town or  go 
online via the website 
https://
www.eastriding.gov.uk/ 

Fly tipping—this can be 
reported via East Riding 
website https://
www.eastriding.gov.uk/
environment/bins-
rubbish-recycling/fly-
tipping/ 
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It will soon be the festive season again and the New Year, like Bonfire 
Night,  is a popular time to hold  firework displays. The Parish Coun-
cil would like to raise awareness about the dangers of fireworks, es-
pecially near farmyards and livestock.  

Please ensure that if you are planning to light fireworks that they are 
ignited in an area that does not pose a risk to pedestrians, motorists, 
livestock or near haystacks and straw barns.  

The Parish Council would like to thank you all for your kind co-
operation in these matters. 

We would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy 
New Year! 

Church Services—St John the Baptist Church, Carnaby 

F IREWORKS—POLITE REQUEST 

PUBLIC QUESTION T IME 

The Parish Council have a Public Question Time session at the beginning of every 
monthly meeting.  Parishioners are invited to attend these meetings to discuss or 
raise any issues that affects them.  Ward Councillors are often present at these meet-
ings and can provide further insight into many issues. 

Meetings are held on the second Monday of every month at 7pm at the Woldgate 
Methodist Church and Community Centre. 

Everyone welcome. 
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Sunday, 15th December 4.00 p.m.- Carol Service, with pipers. 
 

Please come and join us. 


